
    
 
   Briefs from the June 25, 2018 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 
Hot Topics 

 Blackboard - Dr. Flaherty mentioned that the College Council materials on Blackboard cannot be viewed on 
mobile devices and the links to the College Council page are not linking to correct page.  He was not sure if it 
was related to the website relaunch.  He informed Mike Garrity and Humberto Espino.  We will look into the 
links and get them corrected.       

 Website - Mike Garrity received a small number of people with inquiries about pages that did not move over or 
could not be found.   Overall positive feedback.  One issue was with Google and the old urls, but all the urls have 
been updated.  Reminder to update old bookmarks with the new links.   New directory is great with more 
search options, however it does not list the department.  Mike Garrity is aware of the issue, Human Resources 
has a new tool and they need to verify the department information, we will check on the status with Human 
Resources and offer assistance.  

 Fall Enrollment – President Moore provided information on the strategy on Fall Enrollment.  The Admissions & 
Enrollment Services has outlined activities for the various markets prospectus students, applicants, currently 
enrolled, and previous enrolled students with Admissions as a priority for Fall.  As of June, 20% of students are 
enrolled ready for Fall, which is only 8 weeks away.   
 

Operational Assembly 

 Mike Garrity reported that no meetings are held in June or July.   Concluded the fiscal year and sent the 
operational assessment to Pamela Perry.  Schedule is set for FY19 and reminded Council that Operational 
Assembly will be meet the first week of the month.  They will review membership at the first meeting.   
 

Academic Senate 

 Michael Flaherty reported the Senate did not meet in June.  Student Support Committee asked Aja Gorham to 
Chair and she has accepted.  Bob Greenwald resigned his Senate seat so Aja could join Senate.  The Senate 
starts up again in August and they meet the second Tuesday of the month, except in October (3rd week) and no 
meeting in January.   Dr. Flaherty informed Senate and College Council he will be off campus until August and 
his responses may be delayed while he is out.   

 
Student Success 

 Shelley Tiwari and Kurian Tharakunnel presented the graduate success survey results from FY 17.  The report 
combines the previous Graduate Student Survey and the National Clearinghouse data.   Reporting on three 
categories - recent, one year and five year out graduates.  Kurian Tharakunnel mentioned that the next report 
will have additional information and we will able to access the employment information due to ICCB 
information that will be included.   You can find a copy of the full report on the Research area of the Employee 
Portal and Shelley has posted a copy on College Council Blackboard.  

 
Old Business 

 College Council Survey Report – Overall positive data, Pamela Perry opened up to comments from College 
Council and shared related themes, social connections with colleagues, panel discussions/forums on specific 
topics and specific communication/message to groups.  Pamela recommends that Council familiarize 
themselves with the comments in the report for the upcoming retreat.  
 

New Business 

 Coworker Connect Survey Results – Pamela Perry shared the survey results on the program started by the 
President’s Cabinet to improve campus communications and trust.    The program began with 38 participants 
and 37 participated in the survey with overwhelming positive results.  97% said it was worth their time.   
President’s Cabinet suggests that College Council take over the program going forward to expand the program 
and see how it progresses for the next year.  President Moore asked College Council to think about it and we 
will discuss at the July retreat.   

 Criterion Team Recommendations Progress – President Moore shared that the progress reporting were sent 
with the meeting materials.  Report groupings includes status reports in progress, revisit and completed.  We 
welcome input from College Council and ask that updates be sent to Pamela Perry.   
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